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Personal tax exemption and minimum wage

Re: “Trudeau, ministers head to Winnipeg for cabinet retreat, western outreach,” Jan. 19.

Among the issues discussed at the federal cabinet meeting was the troubling decline in
the standard of living for Canada's working class.

Skyrocketing housing, fuel and grocery costs have all played a major role, but equally as
damaging is our government's decision to disproportionately tax low-income Canadians.

Since 1980, the consumer price index has been under-reporting the real inflation rate.
Initially, this was done to help reduce inflationary pressures by suppressing wage growth,
but it also allowed Ottawa to engage in tax-bracket creep.

What this means is that even as wages fail to keep up with the actual increase in the cost
of living, it also allows Ottawa to tax Canadians as if they are doing well.

For instance, a minimum-wage worker getting $15 an hour full time will make about
$30,000 per year, depending on which province they reside in, and that worker will pay
$5,000 to $6,000 in income taxes.

To be fair, the government recently announced an increase in the basic personal tax
exemption from approximately $13,000 to $15,000, although this increase will be phased
in; it won't be $15,000 until 2023.

If Ottawa wants to help low-wage Canadians who are struggling paycheque to
paycheque, it could align the basic personal income tax exemption with the minimum
wage of around $30,000 per year.

No one earning a minimum wage should be expected to take food off their own table to
pay for the lunch of government.

Phil Venoit, RSE
Business manager/financial secretary
IBEW Local 230 (representing 1,300 electrical workers on Vancouver Island)
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